NAME & TITLE Frank J. Murphy, Acting Director |  CITYof
AGENCY NAME & Department of Transportation (DOT)
ADDRESS 417 East Fayette Street, Room 527 | BALTIMORE
SUBIJECT City Council Bill 17-0051 MEMO

TO  The Honorable President and May 2, 2017

Members of the City Council
c/o Natawna Austin
Room 400 City Hall

I am herein reporting on City Council Bill 17-0051 for the purpose of condemning and opening East
Fairmount Avenue and a portion of Aisquith Street bounded by East Fayette Street, Aisquith Street, East
Baltimore Street, and East Street, as shown on Plat 227-A-24 in the Office of the Department of
Transportation; and providing for a special effective date.

E. Fairmount Avenue and Aisquith Street both lie within the Jonestown Historic District and are a part of the
proposed Hendler Redevelopment Project. This project includes the rehabilitation of the historic Hendler
Creamery Building and new construction on the remaining lot.

The Department of Transportation supports this bill.

Thank you for this opportunity to comment.

Respectfully,

Frank J. Murphy

Acting Director

FIM/PAF

Cc:  Karen Stokes, Mayor’s Office
Kyron Banks, Mayor’s Office



